
GET Committee 

From: 	 Gladys Baisa <Gladys.Baisa@co.maui.hi.us> 

Sent: 	 Wednesday, January 15, 2020 2:29 PM 

To: 	 GET Committee; Mike J. Molina; michaelwilliams@pueofarm.com  
Cc: 	 gary.saldana@mauicounty.us  

Subject: 	 Re: Bill to tighten attendance rules at boards and commissions 

I understand and agree with Mr. Williams. We need people to attend their meetings. 
Most do, but we always have a few that cause challenges. 

QLcfdy'C. cc- 

Cowwty LCJo-vi, 

Office' of the' Mcyor 

200 So'1gh'5treet 
'Vcu(1uku', HI 96793 

p• (808) 270-8211 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole 

use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and/or privileged 

information. Any unauthorized review, use, copying, disclosure or distribution is 

prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender immediately by 

reply e-mail and destroy the original message and all copies. 

>>> Michael Williams <michaelwilliams@pueofarm.com> 1/15/2020 2:16 PM >>> 

Aloha, Mike. At its 11/22 Regular meeting, the Council referred to your GET Committee a bill proposed by the Mayor 

to tighten the rules for attendance by members of boards and commissions. Today Gladys Balsa sent me a revised 

bill from the Mayor which I understand you will consider at next week's GET meeting. I urge you to consider the 

attached amendments to that bill which would count absences that cause a meeting to be cancelled for lack of 

quorum the same as an absence at a meeting actually held, and would set the lack of attendance threshold 



To illustrate the problem, consider meetings this year of the Cost of Government Commission. It has a regularly 

scheduled meeting on the second Thursday of every month. So far in 2019, there have been three of the 11 

regularly scheduled meetings cancelled for lack of a quorum (one was rescheduled to tomorrow, and we will barely 

have a quorum, maybe). The way this bill is written, the members who cause the lack of quorum by their 

anticipated absence would not be counted as having an attendance problem. 

Mahalo for your consideration. Michael Williams, Chair, Cost of Government Commission. 
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